




ETRPC Meeting




    
 2006_11_03
Present:  Mark Flaherty (Music, Chair); Diane Sautter (English, Secretary); Mike Burgmeier (Library); 

C.R. DeJong, (Sociology); Dave Dononvan (Physics); Felicia Flack (ADIT); Stephan Larson (Art


and Design); John Limback (Academic Computing); Justin Lynch (ASNMU); Kathy Saville 


(Instructional Technology). 

Minutes:  Burgmeier moved, Donovan seconded and minutes from October 20 meeting were approved.

No Announcements.

Reports

Academic Computing (Limback)
1. A.C. will block availability of the new Explorer 7 until end of semester. 

2. The new release of Fire Fox is out – some students may get it and find out that some things don’t work.

3. A.C. is upgrading the old Instruct server.  Faculty members will receive instructions for moving their files from A.C. (probably next week).

4. There will be a new image for computers issued next semester.   There will be updates to IE 7 automatically for rest of campus computer users.  

Instructional Technology (Saville)
1.  The problem last Saturday night occurred because the brand new server for WebCT 6 failed and it was necessary to implement back-ups.  Please encourage students to look at campus announcements to see if something is going on with the server.  

Old Business

Rosters and the Pipeline:  With resources related to setting up rosters located in different places, repeated logins are necessary and routing can be confusing and hard for new faculty, and just plain inconvenient for the rest of us.  Right now in My Web faculty members can get last name, first name, and user id, but cannot also get the NMU IN which is only available elsewhere.  
To solve this problem:

1. Add another field that includes IN to MyWeb.  If things are consolidated into MyWeb, (not MyNMU) then it would be easier for faculty members to manipulate.
2. Change formatting so that people can copy and paste from course section in MyNMU into Excel spread sheets.  Also, change alphabetizing in MyNMU. 

Beyond this, ETRPC needs better descriptions of what a faculty members need to do on certain standard functions.  So far, we suggest the above two changes, a clear front page portal, and better instructions.  

Saville mentioned that a pop-up box that would come up with a mouse-over could have a place to click for the required information.

Flack said page organization and instructions can be fairly easily changed, but changing the way the program operates requires going to the vender with requests.  Felicia will discuss this with her department to see what can and can’t be done.  Also, some ETRPC members would be glad to help decide what needs to be done.

New Business 
Flack asked about having syllabi posted on line for access prior to courses. Discussion showed, however, noted that the way things work when a student registers for a course, the student has access to syllabus if faculty has put syllabus into WebCT (although not everyone has their syllabi on line).   In general, a number of faculty gives out the syllabus the first week of class.  If, as sometimes happens, there are last minute shifts in who teaches courses, etc., it would not work to put out syllabus prior to the semester.  Prerequisites and course descriptions are available on line, and the committee agreed that this was about as much as it was possible to give out prior to the semester.
Faculty TLC Award
There are 3 submissions for the award.  ETRPC will look at the submissions next time.  Flaherty will send applications to committee members through e-mail, with guidelines and TLC links for the submissions.

Good of the Order
Paul Wright and Saville will offer a workshop in March on negotiating with book sales people regarding peripherals (e-packs, clickers) to help prevent faculty members from getting stuck with extra book charges on that they did not know about.  Saville asked ETRPC if the committee wants to sponsor the workshop also, along with Dr. Joyal and TLC.  The consensus was that this would be fine.  Saville would like to know about successes faculty members have experienced with peripherals.  
Meeting adjourned, 12:50

Respectfully Submitted,

Diane Sautter (secretary)

